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MASS INTENTIONS:
Saturday, March 11th
+2nd Sunday of Lent
	 4:00 p.m. 	 St. Bernard Mass for John, Margaret, 
		    and Frank Arkley from Linda Watts
	 6:00 p.m. 	 St. Rose Mass for Lucille Conrad 
		    from Eleanor Reichley

Sunday, March 12th
+2nd Sunday of Lent
	 7:30 a.m. 	 St. Rose Mass for Tom Saunders 
		    from Jeff Winegardner – 
		    Deacon Mark Assisting
	 9:00 a.m. 	 Church of the Atonement Mass 
		    for Jimmy Dickerson from the Family
	 9:00 a.m. 	 St. Patrick Mass for Eileen Clark 
		    from the Family – Deacon Mark Assisting
	 10:30 a.m. 	 St. Rose Mass for 
		    Melissa Jean Hankinson Edwards 
		    from Tom & Regina Hankinson 

Monday, March 13th
+2nd Lenten Monday 
	 8:00 a.m. 	 Mass for Jerry McTeague 
		    from Carl & Amy Trunko

Tuesday, March 14th
+2nd Lenten Tuesday 
	 8:00 a.m. 	 Mass for Goog Nash from a Friend

Wednesday, March 15th
+2nd Lenten Wednesday
	 8:00 a.m. 	 Mass for Doris Cardelli 
		    from Kathleen Picano
	 5:30 p.m. 	 Holy Hour at Church of the Atonement,
		    Crooksville

Thursday, March 16th
	 8:00 a.m. 	 Mass for Fr. Bob Metzger 
		    from Barb & Ed Finck

Friday, March 17th
Feast of St. Patrick
	 10:00 a.m.	  School – Mass, St. Patrick, 
		    Junction City for Peg Clinton 
		    from Kathleen Picano
		  POT OF GOLD DRAWING 
		    FOLLOWING MASS

Saturday, March 18th
+3rd Sunday of Lent
	 4:00 p.m. 	 St. Bernard Mass for Bill Pompey 
		    from Vincent and Diane Pompey –
		    Deacon Mark Assisting
	 6:00 p.m. 	 St. Rose Mass for Clem Keiner 
		    from Jeff & JoAnn Welch

Sunday, March 19th 
+3rd Sunday of Lent
	 7:30 a.m. 	 St. Rose Mass for William “Bill” Fiore 
		    from Mike & Pat Blakely
	 9:00 a.m. 	 Church of the Atonement Mass 
		    for Patrick Hannum 
		    from Tim/Kathleen Danielson/ 
		    Mike/Khristine Hanson – 
		    Deacon Mark Assisting
	 9:00 a.m. 	 St. Patrick Mass for Harry 
		    & Pauline Johnson 
		    from Dan & Carolyn Finck
	 10:30 a.m. 	 St. Rose Mass for Melissa Jean 
		    Hankinson Edwards 
		    from Tom & Regina Hankinson –
		    Deacon Mark Assisting

THIS WEEK IN THE
PARISHES & OTHER EVENTS
Saturday, March 11th
  7:30 a.m. – Men Meet, PCC/LL

Sunday, March 12th
  8:00-11:00 a.m. – K of C Pancake Breakfast, 
    Church of the Atonement Basement
  9:00 a.m. – Gift Shop Available, 
    Church of the Atonement
  9:15 a.m. – CCD, St. Rose
  10:00 a.m. – CCD, St. Patrick

Tuesday, March 14th
  10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. – St. Vincent de Paul 
    Center OPEN
  7:00 p.m. – K of C Meets, K of C Hall

Monday, March 13th
  7:30 p.m. – Church of the Atonement, 
    St. Patrick Bingo

Wednesday, March 15th
  5:30 p.m. – Holy Hour, 
    Church of the Atonement, Crooksville
  6:30 p.m. – St. Vincent de Paul Meets.
    St. Rose School Library

Thursday, March 16th
  6:30 p.m. – Introduction to Spirituality Course,
    PCC/LL

Friday, March 17th
  10:00 a.m. – School Mass, St. Patrick, Junction City – 
    Pot of Gold Drawing Follows Mass 
  7:00 p.m. – Stations of the Cross at St. Bernard, 
    St. Patrick, St. Rose, and Church of the Atonement 

Saturday, March 18th
  8:00 a.m. – Women Meet, K of C Hall “War Room,”
    Bible Study
  3:15-3:45 p.m. – Confessions, St. Bernard
  5:15-5:45 p.m. – Confessions, St. Rose
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Sunday, March 19th
  8:15-8:45 a.m. – Confessions,
    Church of the Atonement 
  10:30 a.m. – Gift Shop Available, St. Rose
  9:15 a.m. – CCD, St. Rose in the School
  10:00-10:30 a.m. – Confessions, St. Patrick
  10:00 a.m. – CCD, St. Patrick

LITURGICAL MINISTERS:
The Church of the Atonement
March 19, 2017
LECTOR: 	 Barb Ross-Wilson
SERVERS: 	 Sophia Marolt/Carson Miller/
	   Aleeah Taylor 
EUCHARIST: 	 Barb/George Wilson/Jim Orecchio 
USHERS: 	 George Wilson/Mike Derwacter 

St. Bernard
March 18, 2017
LECTOR: 	 Donna Browning
SERVERS: 	 Rusty/Shainna Greenich/Trey Hettich
EUCHARIST:	 Russell/Donna Browning/Ellen Kader 
SACRISTAN: 	 Russell Browning

St. Patrick
March 19, 
GREETERS: 	 Ruth/Ethan Fondale 
LECTORS: 	 Jeremiah Boyden/Ashley Jones
SERVERS: 	 Megan/Matthew/Morgan Metzger/Grace/
	   Lane Baker
EUCHARIST:	 Deanna Davis/Harold/Judy Kunkler/
	   Kelcie Fisher/Susan Hooper
USHERS: 	 Jack/Clayton Finck/Davo/Ethan Fondale 
GIFTS: 	 Ava Gleason/Monica Moyer

SPRING PREVIEW: Coming back – Over 50 will be March 
20th at noon. Bring your favorite dish to share and enjoy 
friends for an afternoon of fun!

DEATHS: Our love, prayers, and sympathy to the family 
of Sister Rosemary, Bill Shumaker, Earl Price and Evelyn 
Hammond Kerber. May they rest in the arms of the Risen 
Savior! 

SHOE DRIVE EXTENDED TO MARCH 15TH: Holy 
Trinity School is promoting a Shoe Drive. Anyone can help 
by donating gently worn, used, or new shoes, boots, flip 
flops, even slippers to the school! Shoes can be set under 
the benches outside the school. This project is helping 
keep shoes, etc., out of landfills and helping people in 3rd 
world countries. Questions, call 740-743-1324. 

TUITION ASSISTANCE: 
To the Community of Parents with Children at St. Rose 
School,

As I am sure you can imagine, preparations are underway 
for the 2017-2018 School Year. And with all new beginnings, 
we approach the new year filled with hope and promise. 
With this letter, I would like to bring to your attention the 
important issue of tuition assistance for families unable to 
pay the full tuition at St. Rose School. 

With the change of administration in both the school and 
parish office, a variety of unwritten and unofficial tuition 
assistance arrangements were discovered. We have 
done our best to honor all such arrangements for the 
2016-2017 school year. With the completion of this school 
year, all such arrangements come to an end.

Please understand it is not our intention to bring financial 
hardship to any of the families sending children to St. 
Rose School. And we announce the termination of such 
arrangements being fully aware and fearful that we may 
lose some families and students because of it. That is not 
our intention and we sincerely apologize for that.

What is our intention is to implement a fair and uniform 
process of bringing the tuition assistance available at St. 
Rose to those families and students with demonstrated 
need and where the assistance can genuinely make 
a difference. It is our hope and prayer that no child or 
family will be turned away from attending St. Rose School 
because they cannot afford it. Tuition assistance is 
available.

You are currently in the process of completing the parent-
school tuition agreement. (As a gentle reminder, this 
agreement is due in the office by April 30th.) If you are in 
need of tuition assistance, please indicate that need clearly 
on this agreement. The total amount of tuition assistance 
and the individual awarding of tuition assistance will 
be directed and coordinated by the Principal’s Tuition 
Assistance Committee. No tuition assistance will be given 
nor will special tuition assistance arrangements be made 
by either the pastor or the principal.

The Principal’s Tuition Assistance Committee is made up 
of competent, caring parent representatives committed to 
helping families in need and also dedicated to a fair and 
equitable distribution of the tuition dollars available in the 
St. Rose School community.

We approach the new year filled with hope and promise. 
Your completion of the parent-school tuition agreement will 
help us plan with confidence that our financial resources 
will properly support the overall school program. And we 
recommit ourselves to the formation of boys and girls who 
will be good citizens of this world, loving God and neighbor, 
and enriching society with the leaven of the Gospel.

Sincerely,
Father Paul A. Noble, Ph.D.
Pastor
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PARISH/CONSORTIUM FESTIVAL: We are pleased 
to announce the annual Parish Festivals will now be 
consolidated into one consortiumwide Festival. The first 
annual Perry County Consortium Festival will be held 
June 16th and 17th at St. Rose parish. The Festival will 
run from 5:00 p.m. to approximately midnight each night. 
Due to the increase in scale from a normal Parish Festival, 
we are asking for donations now. The following items may 
be donated at any time: bottled water, pop, baskets for 
the basket wheel (basket wheel with various items, i.e. 
cooking themed, kid themed, etc., with an approximate 
$10.00 value), silent auction items, Chinese auction 
items, gift cards to Kroger and monetary donations. 
Additionally, if you are interested in being in charge of 
any of the following stands, please contact April Gable at 
St. Rose School during school hours at 740-342-3043: 
Money Wheel...Cake Stand...Basket Stand...Kiddie 
Land...Lunch Stand.  If in charge of a particular stand, 
you are responsible for finding workers for the stand for 
each night from 5:00 p.m. to midnight, helping to fill in 
at the respective stand and ensuring the stand is full of 
prizes thru the night. Please continue to watch for updates 
thru the year. We are in need of as many volunteers and 
donations as possible to make this a successful event. 

ST. PATRICK’S DAY BINGO: Will be held 
Monday, March 13th at Church of the 
Atonement, 300 Winter Street, Crooksville 
at 7:30 p.m. Please plan to attend. For more 
details, see John Gorby or Joe Woneymaker.

COMING SOON – “CONSORTIUM 500” – WATCH FOR 
MORE INFORMATION!

FROM THE SCHOOL:
*CATECHESIS/RELIGIOUS EDUCATION COURSES: 
Are now being offered. Our Consortium Parochial Vicar, 
Fr. Haddad, will be teaching Catechetical Courses at the 
St. Rose Parish Community Center/Lower Level from 
6:30-8:30 p.m. Course 1: Introduction to Spirituality #1.8, 
Thursday, March 16th and Introduction to Catholic Morality 
#1.9, Thursday, March 23. Call Mike Lollo at 740-342-3043 
or Fr. Haddad at 740-342-1348 if you have questions.

SADY CORRY PILGRIMAGE TO CAREY: Wednesday, 
May 3rd. Cost is $25.00. You may purchase your lunch at 
the cafeteria. Paid reservations are needed by Monday, 
April 3rd. Bus departure 7:55 a.m. from K of C Sunrise 
Center, Zanesville. Return at 6:45 p.m. For information, 
call Mary Murphy (740-452-4454) or Margaret 
Kronenbitter (740-453-7657). Make Checks payable and 
send to Margaret Kronenbitter, 2700 Wayne Ridge Road, 
Zanesville, Ohio 43701-9240.

STATIONS OF THE CROSS: Stations are being held at 
all 4 churches in the Consortium at 7:00 p.m. on Fridays.

WASHING OF FEET ON HOLY THURSDAY: An invitation 
is being sent out to 12 people pursuant to Pope Francis’ 
wishes who is encouraging the volunteers be both male 
and female, various ages, and in our case representative 
of all four parishes. Call the Consortium office (740-342-
1348) if you’d like to participate. Thank you!

POT OF GOLD DRAWING: Will take place on 
St. Patrick’s Day after the 10:00 a.m. school 
Mass at St. Patrick, Junction City. Hope you 
are lucky! 

RICE BOWLS: There will be a container on the Altar 
at St. Rose, from Palm Sunday until Holy Thursday 
of Holy Week, for the collection of Rice Bowls from 
students and everyone who wants to contribute there. 
Please turn your Rice Bowls in at the other 3 churches 
on Palm Sunday.

RICE BOWL ENCOUNTER: 2ND WEEK OF LENT: 
We encounter Evelina in Zambia as she and other 
mothers in her community learn new ways to provide 
nutritious meals for their growing children and families. 
How do we ensure that those who are hungry have 
not only food but true nourishment? Visit crsricebowl.
org for more information.

INTERESTED IN THE CATHOLIC CHURCH? WANT TO 
KNOW MORE? No matter where you are in life, Jesus 
Christ wants you to know Him better, so you can love 
Him more, and experience the joy of life in Christ. 
If you are not Catholic and interested in learning more 
about the Catholic Church, we will be holding a meeting 
on Thursday, March 30th at 7:00 p.m. in the lower level 
of the PCC. We want to invite anyone who is interested 
in knowing more about the Catholic faith. There is no 
commitment and no pressure. Whether you have been 
Christian your whole life, or are totally unfamiliar with the 
Church, Christ is waiting with open arms. If you have any 
questions, please, contact us at 740-342-1348, frussell@
cdeducation.org, or Fr.Haddad.PC@gmail.com.
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THANK YOU: The Consortium Youth Group would like to 
send out a huge Thank-You to everyone who supported 
the Spaghetti Dinner on Fat Tuesday. It was a big success 
and would not have been possible without the help of many 
hands. Thank you to everyone who supplied baked goods 
and drinks, to the athletic department for their donation of 
drinks, to Monica Lollo for making the food, to everyone 
who helped set up and tear down, and to everyone who 
came out to the dinner. Thank You!

YOU ARE INVITED: To the 36th Annual Fisher Catholic 
Bid O’ Luck Dinner Auction on Saturday, April 29, 2017. 
This year’s theme is Moonlit Masquerade, which promises 
to be an evening of elegance and splendor. Join us for a 
gourmet meal prepared by Cheers and Lakeside Chalet, 
a full selection of beverages and fabulous items in the 
Silent and Grand Auctions. Raffle tickets will be available 
to win the Pot-of-Gold prizes (one $7,500.00 and five 
$500.00 payouts). For more information, contact Kellie 
Shonk at 740-654-1231, keshonk@cdeducation.org, or 
www.fishercatholic.org/bid-o-luck.

CONGRATULATIONS: To Michael Mooney and Megan 
Metzger, former St. Rose students, now Fisher Catholic 
Seniors, who received individual honors on the Bowling 
Team, and went on to the Districts. Michael and Megan 
continue to be faithful altar servers, Michael at St. Rose 
and Megan at St. Patrick. May God continue to Bless 
Them!

AROUND THE DIOCESE
LENTEN MORNING OF REFLECTIONS: Sts. Peter and 
Paul Retreat Center, 2734 Seminary Road, SE, Newark. 
Sr. Louis Passeri will present a talk: “I THIRST” (John 
19:28) for YOUR LOVE. On Saturday, March 18th, from 
9:00 a.m.-12:00 noon. Cost is $20.00, which includes 
continental breakfast. Please register by phone at 740-
928-4246 or info@stspeterandpauretreatcenter.org or at 
www.stspeterandpaulretreatcenter.com. 

OFFERTORY INFORMATION
Church of the Atonement
March 5, 2017
Needed to pay bills	 $	 1,596.83
Offertory	 $	 1,301.00
Fuel	 $	 170.00
Candles	 $	 6.00
Total	 $	 1,477.00
29 Envelopes
School Support	 $	 45.00
Black & Indian Missions	 $	 17.00

St. Bernard
March 4, 2017
Needed to pay bills	 $	 1,222.95
Offertory	 $	 1,168.00
Easter Flowers	 $	 30.00
Fuel	 $	 45.00
Total	 $	 1,243.00
25 Envelopes
School Support	 $	 50.00
Black/Indian Missions	 $	 35.00

St. Patrick
March 5, 2017
Needed to pay bills	 $	 1,663.93
Offertory	 $	 1,504.00
Children’s	 $	 10.00
Cemetery	 $	 10.00
Parish Repairs	 $	 45.00
Candles	 $	 16.00
Easter Flowers	 $	 45.00
Total	 $	 1,630.00
School Support	 $	 170.00
Catholic Relief Services	 $	 10.00
Black/Indian Missions	 $	 187.00
72 Envelopes

St. Rose
March 4-5, 2017
Needed to pay bills	 $	 6,991.22
Offertory	 $	 4,051.00
School Support	 $	 896.00
Fuel	 $	 198.00
Candles	 $	 42.00
Easter Flowers	 $	 55.00
Catholic Times	 $	 54.00 
Average Online Givers	 $	 505.00
Total	 $	 5,801.00
137 Envelopes
Black/Indian Collection	 $	 179.00

DONATIONS:
To St. Rose School
  In Memory of Ellen Dumolt Slatzer
    From the New Lexington High School Class of 1965
  In Memory of Goog Nash 
    From Tom & Regina Hankinson


